
 

Pocket a tax break for making energy-efficient home 

improvements 

An estimated 190 million Americans have recently been under heat advisory alerts, 

according to the National Weather Service. That may have spurred you to think about 

making your home more energy efficient — and there’s a cool tax break that may 

apply. Thanks to the Inflation Reduction Act of 2022, you may be able to benefit from 

an enhanced residential energy tax credit to help defray the cost. 

Eligibility rules 

If you make eligible energy-efficient improvements to your home on or after January 1, 

2023, you may qualify for a tax credit up to $3,200. You can claim the credit for 

improvements made through 2032. 

The credit equals 30% of certain qualified expenses for energy improvements to a 

home located in the United States, including: 

• Qualified energy-efficient improvements installed during the year, 

• Residential “energy property” expenses, and 

• Home energy audits. 

There are limits on the allowable annual credit and on the amount of credit for certain 

types of expenses. 

The maximum credit you can claim each year is: 



• $1,200 for energy property costs and certain energy-efficient home 

improvements, with limits on doors ($250 per door and $500 total), windows 

($600 total) and home energy audits ($150), as well as 

• $2,000 per year for qualified heat pumps, biomass stoves or biomass boilers. 

In addition to windows and doors, other energy property includes central air 

conditioners and hot water heaters. 

Before the 2022 law was enacted, there was a $500 lifetime credit limit. Now, the credit 

has no lifetime dollar limit. You can claim the maximum annual amount every year that 

you make eligible improvements until 2033. For example, you can make some 

improvements this year and take a $1,200 credit for 2023 — and then make more 

improvements next year and claim another $1,200 credit for 2024. 

The credit is claimed in the year in which the installation is completed. 

Other limits and rules 

In general, the credit is available for your main home, although certain improvements 

made to second homes may qualify. If a property is used exclusively for business, you 

can’t claim the credit. If your home is used partly for business, the credit amount 

varies. For business use up to 20%, you can claim a full credit. But if you use more than 

20% of your home for business, you only get a partial credit. 

Although the credit is available for certain water heating equipment, you can’t claim it 

for equipment that’s used to heat a swimming pool or hot tub. 

The credit is nonrefundable. That means you can’t get back more on the credit than 

you owe in taxes. You can’t apply any excess credit to future tax years. However, there’s 

no phaseout based on your income, so even high-income taxpayers can claim the 

credit. 

Collecting green for going green 

Contact us if you have questions about making energy-efficient improvements or 

purchasing energy-saving property for your home. The Inflation Reduction Act may 

have other tax breaks you can benefit from for making clean energy purchases, such as 

installing solar panels. We can help ensure you get the maximum tax savings for your 

expenditures. Stay cool! 
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